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SELECTMEN’S REPORT

It doesn’t seem possible another year has gone by and, at this juncture,
the winters could be so different. Last year the snow banks cut off the view of
the woods across the street from my house and this year there is green grass in
the back field at the end of January.

Look for the request to add a pre-K program at Sedgwick Elementary
School next year. The major cost increase would be adding a new teacher in
the first year. There is a room available and approximately $35,000 in a private
fund to get the program started. The school committee will provide
information at Town Meeting and there have been several articles in the local
newspapers regarding the benefits of early education.

The selectmen are asking for continued support of $15,000 yearly to
maintain and operate the landing at Walker Pond. The Friends of Walker Pond
have donated $3,000 to help keep the milfoil inspection team working full time
and toward improvements. The relationship with Brooksville is working very
well. We meet every second Wednesday in Brooksville at 9 am for anyone
interested in attending the meeting.

The town has received two grants from the State of Maine to 1) plan
and engineer a new dock system at the Carter Point Town Landing, and 2)
matching funds to replace the dock, extra supports and new floats. This work is
expected to begin this spring and be ready for the summer season. The
insurance company has gotten after us to make the dock safer and up to a higher
standard. Fortunately, we have saved enough to match the grants and we won’t
have to raise additional money.

You will see two new ordinances in this town report. The new
Floodplain Ordinance needs to be enacted before July. The Special
Amusement Permit Ordinance is a requirement under state law regarding
establishments serving liquor. The Site Plan Review Ordinance is having some
wording and definition changes. Please take some time to look at these
ordinances and ask questions or make comments.

Finally, thanks to the fire department and all the volunteers who keep
our town the best place to live in the area.

Neil Davis
Nelson Grindal
Benjamin Astbury
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UNITED STATES SENATE
Washington, DC

Dear Friends:

It is an honor to represent Maine in the United States Senate. [ am
grateful for the trust the people of our State have placed in me and welcome this
opportunity to share some key accomplishments from 2015.

Growing the economy by encouraging job creation was and remains
my top priority. The tax-relief bill signed into law at the close of last year
contains three key provisions I authored to help foster job creation and provide
small businesses with the certainty they need to invest, grow, and, most
important, hire new workers. Another provision I authored that became law
last year gives a boost to both Maine’s economy and traffic safety. This
provision permanently changed the federal law that previously had forced the
heaviest trucks onto our country roads and downtown streets, rather than
allowing them to use Maine’s federal Interstates. In addition, [ was glad to help
secure another significant award for the University of Maine’s deepwater
offshore wind initiative, which has the potential to advance an emerging
industry and create thousands of good jobs in our state.

Maine’s historic contributions to our nation’s defense must continue.
In 2015, 1 secured funding toward a much-needed additional Navy destroyer,
likely to be built at Bath Iron Works. Modernization projects at the Portsmouth
Naval Shipyard that I have long advocated for were also completed, as were
projects for the Maine National Guard.

I was also deeply involved in crafting the new education reform law to
better empower states and communities in setting educational policy for their
students. The law also extends a program I co-authored that provides
additional assistance to rural schools, which has greatly benefitted our state. A
$250 tax deduction I authored in 2002 for teachers who spend their own money
on classroom supplies was also made permanent last year.

As a result of a scientific evaluation of the nutritional value of potatoes
required by a law that [ wrote, the wholesome fresh potato finally was included
in the federal WIC nutrition program. I also worked on other issues important
to Maine’s farmers and growers, including research on wild blueberries and
pollinating bees.

As Chairman of the Housing Appropriations Subcommittee, I have
made combating veterans’ homelessness a priority. This year’s housing
funding law includes $60 million for 8,000 new supportive housing vouchers
for homeless veterans. Since this program began in 2008, the number of
homeless veterans nationwide has dropped by one third. Maine has received
nearly 200 vouchers to support homeless veterans.
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Last year, I became Chairman of the Senate Aging Committee. My top
three priorities for the committee are retirement security, investing more in
biomedical research, and fighting fraud and financial abuses targeting our
nation’s seniors. [ advocated for the $2 billion increase in funding for the
National Institutes of Health to advance research on such diseases as diabetes
and Alzheimer’s. The Senate also unanimously passed my bill to support
family caregivers. The Aging Committee’s toll-free hotline (1-855-303-9470)
makes it easier for senior citizens to report suspected fraud and receive
assistance and has already received more than 1,000 calls.

A Maine value that always guides me is our unsurpassed work ethic.
As 2015 ended, I cast my 6,072™ consecutive vote, continuing my record of
never missing a roll-call vote since my Senate service began in 1997.

I appreciate the opportunity to serve Hancock County and Maine in the
United States Senate. If ever I can be of assistance to you, please contact my
Bangor state office at 207-945-0417, or visit my website at
www.collins.senate.gov. May 2016 be a good year for you, your family, your
community, and our state.

Sincerely,
Susan M. Collins
United States Senator

UNITED STATES SENATE
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Friends of Sedgwick,

It has been a privilege to serve the State of Maine since being sworn
into the U.S. Senate.

Much of my time in Washington this past year has been devoted to the
Senate Armed Services Committee and the Select Committee on Intelligence.
Protecting our homeland and the people of Maine from terrorism and violence
remains one of my top priorities. Through my work on the Armed Services
Committee, | was able to secure several provisions in the 2016 National
Defense Authorization Act that benefit Maine. The legislation authorizes the
construction of an additional DDG-51 Arleigh Burke Class Destroyer that could
be built at Bath Iron Works and expands the HUBZone program to stimulate
economic growth at former military installations like the former Brunswick
Naval Air Station.

Returning control to teachers, school districts, and states has also been
a primary concern of mine. [ am encouraged that the Every Student Succeeds
Act has become law. It eliminates the burdensome requirements of the No
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Child Left Behind Act and ensures access to a quality education for all students.
A provision I helped author in the bill will give states the opportunity to pilot
the use of their own proficiency-based assessments in lieu of federally
mandated standardized tests. Also included in the bill are several measures I
secured to promote local input, fund education technology initiatives, and
explore new strategies to increase student access to the internet outside of
school.

Communities across Maine have taken bold action to improve their
broadband connectivity, and I have been proud to foster federal support for
these types of projects. My amendments to the Every Student Succeeds Act
will promote the type of work already occurring in Washington County, where
students who lack broadband access are able to check out mobile hotspots from
their local libraries. Additionally, a bill I co-sponsored, the Community
Broadband Act, helped pave the way for the FCC to enact rules protecting the
ability of municipalities to invest in better broadband. I am excited by Maine’s
leadership on this important economic development issue and will continue to
support local efforts in this area.

After extensive negotiations, the Senate passed a five-year
transportation bill that will increase highway and transit funding in Maine and
provide stability to improve our transportation infrastructure. The legislation
contains provisions I co-sponsored to cut red tape and improve predictability
and timeliness by streamlining the federal permitting process for large
infrastructure projects. Also incorporated in this bill are my provisions to
relieve financial regulations on Maine’s community banks and credit unions
and to reauthorize the Export-Import Bank, a critical tool that supports
communities and small business across the state.

Following my inquiries in the Energy and Natural Resources
Committee, the National Park Service has announced they will begin exploring
strategies to allow park visitors to purchase electronic passes online and will
pilot the program at Acadia National Park. These passes would improve access
to our nation’s most treasured landscapes and would generate resources for
years to come. I remain deeply engaged in preserving Maine’s natural beauty
and strengthening our outdoor recreation economy.

It is with solemn responsibility that I have focused my energy
addressing the opioid epidemic in Maine. This work includes convening
roundtables with a wide range of health care and law enforcement professionals
to combat addiction; introducing a proposal to safely dispose of excess
prescription drugs; cosponsoring a Senate-passed bill that addresses mothers
struggling with addiction and the alarming effect it has on newborns;
cosponsoring the TREAT Act, which expands the ability of medical specialists
to provide life-saving medication-assisted therapies for patients battling heroin
and prescription drug addiction; and calling on the commander of U.S.
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Southern Command to increase efforts to stop the flow of heroin at our
southern border.

I like to think of Maine as a big small town — and in a small town, the
leaders are accessible and eager to listen. In that spirit, I’ve made it a priority
to stay connected with people from all over Maine who e-mail, write, and call
with suggestions or questions. If I can ever assist in your interaction with a
federal agency, or you have thoughts, concerns, or personal input on a matter
that is currently before Congress, I hope you will contact me, let me know
where you stand, and engage in this critical part of democracy. Please call my
toll-free line at 1-800-432-1599 or one of my offices: Augusta (207) 622-8292,
Presque Isle (207) 764-5124, Scarborough (207) 883-1588, or Washington,
D.C. (202) 224-5344. You can also write me on our website at
www.king.senate.gov/contact.

As always, I am honored to represent the people of Maine and look
forward to working with you for the betterment of our great state.

Sincerely,
Angus S. King, Jr
United States Senator

HOUSE OF REPRESENATIVES
Washington, DC

Dear Friends,

This past year — my first as your Congressman in the U.S. House of
Representatives — I am proud to have supported Maine families, local
businesses and communities by working hard with Republicans and Democrats
to promote policies that will preserve and create jobs and lower energy costs. |
have worked to ensure our Veterans and active military members have the
services they have earned and deserve, protected the individual rights and
liberties they have fought for, and strengthened our national security to keep
Americans safe and free.

I have fought tooth and nail to protect and create jobs for Maine. 1
stood up against the Washington political establishment, including
Congressional leadership, to oppose granting fast-track authority to the
President, a policy that allows him to facilitate massive international trade
agreements that are unfair to American businesses, especially those in Maine. |
am also extremely proud to have led the charge in successfully ending unfair
and job-killing Canadian subsidies and to win a major victory for Maine by
pushing into law a provision that will continue the FDA’s use of paper inserts,
efforts that preserves hundreds of traditional Maine papermaking jobs.
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As a proud member of the Military Veterans Caucus, I have been
fighting for our Veterans by supporting several bills to increase funding for
Veterans’ health programs and hold the VA accountable. I am also proud to
have introduced my own bill — the Helping Our Rural Veterans Receive Health
Care Act —to give our rural Veterans easier access to their earned health care
services by letting local hospitals care for them instead of VA centers far from
home. I extend my thanks to all who have served.

In this first year, I also had one of my own bills signed into law. My
critical and bipartisan Child Support Assistance Act will help children and their
families receive legally due support in a timelier manner from delinquent
parents. My District offices also helped hundreds of Maine families resolve
issues with federal agencies and get the answers, benefits and services they
deserved.

There is much more work to be done. Our Great State and Nation face
many critical challenges. Please know that I am working hard, every day, to
serve you and that [ will continue to work here at home and in Washington for
our families, local businesses and communities.

If you ever have any concerns or if I can provide assistance, please
contact my Congressional Offices in Bangor (942-0583), Lewiston (748-0768),
Presque Isle (764-1968) and Washington, DC (202-225-6306), or visit my
website at poliquin.house.gov. It is an honor to represent you and our fellow
Mainers in Congress.

Best wishes,
Bruce Poliquin,
Member of Congress

STATE OF MAINE
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

Dear Citizens of Sedgwick:

Maine has a long tradition of civil participation in both state and local
government, and I thank you for being informed and involved citizens.

My vision for Maine is prosperity, not poverty. For this reason, one of
my top priorities is the reduction and eventual elimination of the income tax.
Some are pushing to raise the minimum wage, but I want Mainers to earn a
maximum wage. Reducing the income tax is the biggest and most immediate
pay raise for all hard-working Mainers.

Not only does an income tax cut put more money back in your pockets,
but it will also attract businesses that can offer good-paying careers to keep our
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young people here in Maine. It shows the nation that we are serious about
wanting people and businesses to come — and stay — in Maine.

Another of my priorities is to lower the cost of student debt in Maine.
If young people are struggling with too much student debt, they are unable to
afford homes or vehicles. We are now offering programs to help them lower
their debt, stay in Maine, begin their careers and start families.

To provide good-paying jobs for our young people, we must also work
hard to reduce our energy costs. High energy costs are a major factor in driving
out manufacturers, mills and other businesses that need low-cost electricity. [
am committed to lowering the cost of energy, not only to attract job creators,
but also to allow Maine people to heat and power their homes affordably and
effectively.

And finally, we are making progress to address the drug pandemic in
our state. It is my most important duty to keep the Maine people safe. While
education, treatment and prevention efforts are important, we must get the
dealers off the streets. I am pleased the Legislature has finally agreed to fund
my proposal for more drug agents to stem the supply of deadly opiates flowing
into our communities, but our law enforcement agencies are still understaffed.
We must do more.

It is a pleasure serving as your Governor. If ever I can be of assistance
to you or if you have any questions or suggestions, I encourage you to contact
my office by calling 287-3531 or by visiting our website at
WWWw.maine.gov/governor.

Sincerely,
Paul R. LePage
Governor

ANNUAL REPORT TO THE TOWN OF SEDGWICK
A message from Senator Brian D. Langley

Dear Friends and Neighbors:

I would like to thank you one again for the opportunity to represent you
in the Maine Senate during the past five years. It has been an honor to work on
your behalf to make our state an even better place to live, work and conduct
business. [ would like to provide to you in this letter a recap of the first year of
the 127™ Legislature as well as my hopes for the second session, which will
begin in January 2016.

The most important item on our to-do- list is clear: our state needs more
jobs at all levels of the pay scale. It is our responsibility as lawmakers to
develop policies that will expand economic opportunity for all Mainers. To this
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end, my fellow legislators and I accomplished a great deal during the first
session of the 127" Legislature.

Very few issues garnered more attention and debate than Maine’s two-
year budget proposal. There were a lot of things to like and dislike in the
package finally approved. It included the largest tax cut in Maine history with
residents seeing a net tax cut of $135.4 million in 2017. The budget eliminated
taxes on military pensions, so those who have served our country in the military
can feel welcomed and at home in our state. We restructured portions of our
welfare system, increasing funding for nursing homes, and put far more funding
towards eliminating waitlists for services for brain-injured and intellectually
disabled Mainers.

As Chair of the Education Committee, I worked hard to secure
increased funding for K-12 education. This should hopefully lead to some
property tax relief. The budget also maintained revenue sharing, and it
increased the tax exemption for the Homestead Property Tax Exemption
program.

During the second session of the Legislature, we need to make progress
towards addressing the cost of energy in this state. There are a number of bills
that have been proposed that would change the way our state’s energy system
works. Ilook forward to tackling legislation that would lower your energy
costs. I also believe that working to provide support to areas hard-hit by recent
mill closings should be a focus of the 2016 session.

Please feel free to contact me if you ever need my assistance in
navigating the state bureaucracy. [ would be happy to help in any way that I
can. [ may be reached in Augusta at 287-1505 or by email at
langley4legislature@myfairpoint.net.

Sincerely,
Senator Brian D. Langley
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TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
January 1, 2015 — December 31, 2015

Elections: Town Meeting, March 6 & 7, 2015
State Referendum Election, November 3, 2015
Special Town Meeting, December 3, 2015

Vital Statistics: Births 7
Deaths 13
Marriages 7

Dog Licenses: Males/Females 11
Spayed/Neutered 108
Kennels 0

By state law, all dogs over six months old must be licensed. The fee is $11.
With proof of neutering or spaying, the fee is $6. A current Maine state
rabies certificate must be shown at the time of licensing. Licenses for the
new year are available by Oct. 31. A late fee is charged, as required by the
state, after Jan. 31.
2015 Mooring Permits: 76 resident renewals
18 non-resident renewals
1 new permit
Inland Fisheries and Wildlife, 2015 Licenses:
Hunting/Fishing Combination
Hunting
Fishing
Archery
Expanded Archery/Antlerless
Bear Permit
Junior Hunting
Migratory Waterfowl
Muzzleloading
Over 70

—_— = = NN = N0 W

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Reilly, Clerk
School enrollment as of October 1, 2015: K-8: 93; Bay School 7; home-schooled 2;
High School: 56.
Sedgwick population: 2010: 1,196; 2000: 1,102; 1990: 795
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REPORT OF THE ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER
January 2016

To the citizens of Sedgwick:

I appreciate all those concerned citizens who help make my job a little
easier and also understand that this is not a full-time position for me.

All wildlife calls should be reported to Game Warden Christopher
Sargent at 941-4470 or 973-3700.

Please license your dogs with the Town Clerk. Make sure all pets are
in during the cold months and if out for any period of time make sure they have
proper shelter, food and water. ALL dogs should be on a run when put outside,
or have some kind of fencing so they are not running freely through the
neighborhood. Loose dogs will be picked up and taken to the shelter in
Ellsworth. It will cost you to get your dog home.

Stray dogs 4
Loose dogs 30
Cat calls 6
Loose horse 5
Owner surrender of dog 1
Lost dog (not found) 4
Dog bites 2
Missing chickens 2
Deceased wildlife (referred to
Game Warden)
Loose wildlife in road causing
Issues 2
Total Calls 59

W

Respectfully submitted
Deborah M. Ciomei,
Animal Control Officer

CEO REPORT FOR 2015

Each year has varied situations that come up. At present the town has
the State-mandated Shoreland Zoning Ordinance that is very comprehensive
with regard to land uses within 250 feet of the ocean shore, the shore of Walker
Pond, Bagaduce River and streams and brooks in some areas. Inside and
outside those areas the State D.E.P. (Department of Environmental Protection)
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may regulate streams and brooks and the like that are more than 250 feet
outside a “Shoreland Zone” under the State’s Natural Resource Protection Act
(NRPA). It can get complicated but the town does stay informed and currently
will need to act on an all-new mandatory revision of the Shoreland Zoning
Ordinance that the state has introduced. Basically more is put on the towns and
less on the State, which is an over all trend.

The town has a Subdivision Review Ordinance to deal with subdivision
activity within the town and also to deal with taking a subdivision out of lot or
subdivision status and reverting to the prior usage. The Planning Board has
dealt with two such cases in the past year. People have taken their lots out of
subdivision status due to market conditions and the extra carrying costs of
taxing individual lots.

The town also has a Cell Tower Ordinance with no activity affecting
that Ordinance this past year.

Another ordinance is the Wind Turbine Ordinance and there has not
been any change or activity within that ordinance during the past year.

There has been activity that has brought the town attorney into play
with the Site Plan Review Ordinance. This is generally the ordinance by which
any new commercial activity in the town is reviewed by the Planning Board.
This ordinance is under current review by the Planning Board for some needed
updating. It is important that the town follow the ordinance, but also be
reasonable and open to assist our tax base and improve the community.

It was found that it was necessary for the town to have a so-called
Entertainment Ordinance in place, or the State will not allow any existing
business to have music or outside entertainment during the warmer months
which there is some call for. The Selectmen are addressing this and a normal,
reasonable ordinance should be ready for a vote at this year’s town meeting.

As always there are power pole permits, certain building notification
forms, calls and advice to take and dispense during the year. All calls and
requests are taken and dealt with as promptly as possible on a seven-day-a-
week basis. If you need any of the above services, call me at 699-6844 and we
will set a time to meet.

The State of Maine continues to have a State Uniform Building Code,
but it only applies to town over 4,000 in population at this time.

Respectfully,
Duane Ford, CEO
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SEDGWICK VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

During the year 2015, the Sedgwick Volunteer Fire Department
responded to the following incidents:

# TYPE HOURS
1 Tree Down on House 49
1 Rekindle of Permitted Burn 3
15 Motor Vehicle Accidents 249.5
6 Fire Alarms 20.5
3 Agency Assist 11.5
4 Trees/wires down 14.5
1 Grass Fire 5
MUTUAL AID
Blue Hill
4 False Alarms 34
3 Structure Fire 165
Brooklin
1 Alarms 2
Brooksville
2 Standby 1.5
1 Motor Vehicle Accident
Deer Isle
1 Standby 16
5 Structure Fires 96.5
1 Motor Vehicle Accident 3
1 Grass Fire 22
1 Woods Fire 39
Penobscot
1 Woods Fire 54
1 Structure Fire 46
Surry
2 Structure Fires 55.5
Orland
1 Woods Fire 16
Total 54 Total 910.5

The Sedgwick Volunteer Fire Department had a busy year in 2015.
Our volunteer firefighters responded to 54 incidents for a total of 910.5 hours.
We responded to 11 structure fires in our mutual aid communities. Our
volunteers also spent 1290 hours training in 2015. Training covered a wide
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variety of subjects, including structural fire attack, Firefighter 1 and 2,
emergency vehicle operations, extrication, SCBA, cold water rescue and
pumper operations. Our muster team placed in the top half of the competition
at the Maine State Federation of Firefighters Annual Convention Muster again
after training for several months. A vast amount of time has also been spent in
regular monthly meetings, committee meetings, Hancock County Firefighters
Association meetings, fund raising, fire prevention activities and work sessions.

Due to the outstanding support of the people of Sedgwick, we continue
purchasing new SCBA cylinders to replace some of the 9 cylinders that have
reached the end of their 15-year service life. By law, these cylinders have to be
removed from service permanently after 15 years. At $850 each, this is an
expensive project that we will need your continued support to accomplish. Our
radio repeater is greatly enhancing our ability to communicate in the Sedgwick
area. This year we will begin to plan for the replacement of our Engine 3 which
is scheduled to take place in 2018. The department wishes to thank the
residents, town officials and taxpayers for your continued support. It is
essential to the future of the department. We continue to strive to be the best
we can be.

Remember to reach any emergency services for the Town of Sedgwick,
you must dial 911. The Enhanced 911 system gives dispatchers the exact
location an emergency call is coming from, thus saving emergency responders
critical time by providing better directions to the emergency. If you are calling
from a cell phone, the location of the emergency is not pinpointed. You must
give the dispatcher the best directions possible. Dial 911 for any emergency.
It is also very important to have your house number where it is visible to
emergency responders. If you have any questions regarding house numbers,
please feel free to call the department.

Due to the severe weather events in recent years, we urge all the
residents of Sedgwick to be prepared for extended loss of power as well as loss
of phone service. Residents should have sufficient food and water to last up to
a week. Check on your neighbor. If you know of someone who needs some
sort of assistance, contact a member of the fire department or the town office.
We can’t help anyone who needs assistance if we don’t know that they need
help. A battery-powered radio is essential to receive bulletins and updates on
the situation. Be careful with backup heat sources as well as portable
generators. Be prepared.

Fire safety needs to be practiced in each and every home. Smoke
detectors should be located on each level of your home. Check and test them
regularly. Clean them and replace the batteries twice a year. Develop home
fire drills, preplan your escape routes and practice them regularly. Establish a
safe meeting place outside the building. If you have any questions regarding
fire safety, contact the fire department.
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Adequate access to your property is essential for the fire department or
other emergency services. Please maintain a vegetation free buffer of at least
20 feet of width and 15 feet in height. This allows our vehicles room to access
your property in case of a fire or other emergency.

Open burning permits are only available at Eggemoggin Country
Store, 359-2125. It is necessary to call well in advance to make sure someone
is available to write the permit. Remember, you must have a permit to engage
in any outdoor burning.

I wish to thank all our volunteer firefighters for their dedicated service
to the Town of Sedgwick. Our firefighters give a tremendous amount and
many times risk their lives to protect our citizens and property. They do their
job for the pride and satisfaction of providing a great service to our town. They
are a very dedicated group of people. We are lucky to have them!

Anyone interested in joining the department is welcome to attend our
regular monthly meeting, the first Monday of the month at 7:30 pm at the North
Sedgwick station on the Sedgwick Ridge Road, or contact any member of the
department for more information.

Respectfully submitted,
David A. Carter, Chief

LifeFlight Foundation

LifeFlight Foundation raises funds exclusively for LifeFlight of Maine,
the only statewide air medical service that was founded on the belief that all
people deserve care and transport regardless of location or ability to pay.
Without fundraising efforts LifeFlight would not be able to upgrade or replace
medical equipment or aircraft due to the high amount of charity care and bad
debt incurred in caring for uninsured or underinsured people.

LifeFlight Foundation has been working hard in the past year to raise
funds to add capacity and weather-tolerance to LifeFlight of Maine’s fleet of
two helicopters. We have successfully added an airplane that will be based in
Bangor, provide more efficient long flights, fly in worse weather and free up
the helicopters for more flights. Currently we are finishing a $6.5m fundraising
campaign for a third helicopter which will mean hundreds more calls for help
can be answered than currently. Communities across Maine contributed almost
$35,000 last year to help ensure LifeFlight is available when needed by family,
friends and neighbors. Thank you — last year Sedgwick contributed $500 and
this year we are requesting $598 or $.50 per person. Five Sedgwick citizens
were transported by LifeFlight between 7/1/2013 and 6/30/2014.

Christine deLorimier, LifeFlight Foundation
PO Box 899, Camden, ME 0484
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ANNUAL REPORT OF THE MARINE RESOURCES COMMITTEE
2015

This was a very busy but good year in the harbor. Under the capable
eyes of Duane Ford, Assistant Harbormaster, the active harbor season was
uneventful. We issued 94 mooring permits for the summer. Mooring owners
did a good job of getting their name or boat name on their moorings. The
dinghy dock ran well with the usual crowding in July and August. There were
few unregistered dinghies, which is a major improvement.

The big news is that work the Committee and the Selectmen have done
to implement the Small Harbor Improvement Grant from the Department of
Transportation (DOT). Work should begin in April with a completion date in
late April and a new dock, ramp and access float. The support of the town has
been instrumental in the completion of this project.

For the coming year the Committee will be looking into GPS mapping
of the moorings, continued collaboration with Brooklin on harbor boundaries,
and work on developing the Shore Road access in Sargentville.

Respectfully submitted;
Dennis DeSilvey, Chairman
Bill Sweetland John Higgins
Pete Douvarjo Duane Ford, Deputy Harbormaster
Ben Astbury, ex-officio

SEDGWICK PLANNING BOARD
2015 Annual Report

Shoreland Zoning Ordinance: There were no applications presented nor any
pending during the year.

Subdivision Ordinance: One request to remove the subdivision status of a
property was approved.

Site Plan Review Ordinance: One application was submitted and approved.

Chairman John Allen, Member Richard Duffy, Secretary/Alternate
Barbara Grindle resigned from the Board and we thank them for their
contributions. Robert Jones was elected Board Chairman. Victor Smith and
David Carter were appointed new members to the Board. Patricia Egan was
appointed alternate and elected secretary of the board.
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Ongoing activities of the Planning Board include a review of
Sedgwick’s Comprehensive Plan and the Site Plan Review Ordinance.

Respectfully submitted,
Robert E. Jones, Chairman

Michael Rossney Peter Neill
Victor Smith David Carter
Peter Atherton, Alternate Pat Egan, Alternate/Secretary

PENINSULA AMBULANCE CORPS
2015 Report to the Towns

Peninsula Ambulance Corps (PAC) has operated continuously for over
47 years. That record is due to the direct participation and financial support of
many people, as well as steadfast support from town governments.

Call volume — the basis upon which we are reimbursed — remained
stable in 2015 with only 2 calls less than the previous year. Responses were
divided among Blue Hill (630), Brooklin (51), Brooksville (52), Penobscot
(125), Sedgwick (93), and Surry (48). Calls to our secondary service areas of
Bucksport, Deer Isle, Ellsworth, Orland, and Stonington, together with public
service calls, added another 134 for a total of 1,223. Traumatic injuries were
the dominant complaints, followed by breathing problems, traffic accidents and
cardiac issues. Inter-hospital patient transports, which were 37% of call
volume, are also included in call totals.

We are proud of our five full-time and 20 part-time staff — the
paramedics and EMTs who make the program work. PAC provides monies for
continuing staff education for federally mandated and PAC-required classes,
and employee turnover is minimal. Our employees like their jobs and provide
real benefit to the communities served by PAC.

Our largest customers by far remain Medicare (federal government)
and Medicaid/MaineCare (state government). Together they represent 71% of
our billing. However, for every $1 of that billing, we are actually paid only
$0.70. This accounts for most of our operating deficit. The remaining shortfall
is the result of running a service in a large territory with a small population.
(There is a modest federal reimbursement for rural ambulance services, but it is
woefully inadequate and subject to constant congressional debate.) Recently
PAC testified before the legislature’s Health and Human Services Committee in
an effort to increase MaineCare reimbursements for ambulance services. Our
point was simple; the costs must be paid and basic fairness requires that the
burden be carried at the state level, not locally. It is our hope that wisdom will
prevail in Augusta.
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We decrease our deficit in three ways: with the support of our town
governments, by individual donations to our annual appeals, and by using
volunteer board members to accomplish administrative and fund-raising tasks.

In 2011, PAC established an ambulance replacement reserve fund. On
the recommendation of a Certified Public Accountant, we are setting aside
$39,878 each year to assure timely replacement of our vehicles ($164,000 each
without equipment) on a seven to ten year life schedule.

We are again asking for $12.43 per capita from each town based on the
2010 census: $8.00 for the operating budget and $4.43 for the ambulance
reserve fund. In the coming year we will be invigorating our annual campaign.
Our success in that effort to completely cover the operating deficit will
determine what we will ask the towns to cover at this time next year.

Staff and ambulances are the visible aspects of PAC, but community
loyalty and the funds provided by the towns are its lifeblood. Our annual
appeal to the public provides an essential and remarkably consistent source of
support, but we must rely to the greatest extent on the common sense of town
governments and citizens to understand the necessity for an ambulance service,
and that, if we don’t hang together and make it work, no one else will.

We are truly grateful for your unwavering support.

BLUE HILL PUBLIC LIBRARY
2015 MUNICIPAL REPORT

In 2015 the Blue Hill Public Library celebrated its 75™ anniversary of
providing area residents with library services at 5 Parker Point Road. In 1940
our forebears dedicated the new library building under a vision guided in part
by Miss Adelaide Pearson, whose ideas for library services and cultural
experiences went far beyond books, and far beyond the Blue Hill Peninsula.
We hope you agree that 75 years of momentum in that general direction is
something to celebrate!

During 2015 the Blue Hill Public Library:

e Welcomed 119,176 patron visits, which is a slight increase over our
2014 total. In 2015, BHPL averaged 395 visits each business day and
579 new library cards.

e Loaned 96,959 physical materials (books, audio and video on disc, etc.)
which represents an average of 321 transactions on each of the 302
business days.

e Digital library use increased considerably. The library provided 6,693
downloads of digital content, audiobooks, Ebooks and sessions on
Mango Languages. Digital Library use increased 24.9% compared to
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the prior year. In addition Freegal, BHPL’s free digital music service

provided 14,884 titles (downloads and streaming), a 362% increase

over 2014’s total of 3,219 titles. Approximately 1,240 songs were
provided free to the community each month.

e The library sponsored 405 cultural programs that attracted 9,241
attendees. This includes 201 adult programs with 5,383 attendees, and

204 youth programs enjoyed by 3,858 children, teenagers and parents.

It also hosted 481 wide-ranging community meetings with an

approximate attendance of 5,766.

e 9,260 computer sessions on our in-house computers and tablets were
recorded. The library also provided 21,738 wireless internet sessions.

Both numbers are comparable to the prior year.

During 2015, thanks to generous donors, we invested additional
resources to expanding our digital library. We brought Mango Languages, a
service that allows our patrons to learn foreign languages on a computer or
tablet from anywhere, anytime, into our digital collections, and also added a
streaming component to Freegal, the service that delivers music to computers
and devices for free. We also acquired more eBook and eAudio content,
improving available selections and decreasing wait times. We did all of this
while maintaining our robust level of acquisitions in traditional library
materials.

We are pleased to report that during 2015 we received two competitive
grants to improve our energy efficiency and overall environmental footprint.
Grants to Green Maine, a program of the Maine Community Foundation and
the Maine Development Foundation, provided matching funds to upgrade our
lighting systems. The Stephen and Tabitha King Foundation provided funds to
improve our heating and cooling systems. These improvements will save the
library money and also get us significantly closer to our strategic goal of carbon
neutrality in day-to-day operations by the end of 2018.

Our staff is honored to serve the Blue Hill Peninsula. Patrons of all
ages come to the library to check out books, borrow DVDs, read newspapers,
use the internet, hold meetings, view art, attend classes, hear lectures, listen to
live music, watch movies, meet friends or just enjoy a beautiful, quiet space.
Many services do not require a library card: using the computers, accessing the
Wi-Fi, printing, faxing, copying, reading the periodicals, attending
programming, reserving meeting rooms, children’s enrichment, and special
research requests. No matter who you are, the Blue Hill Public Library
provides essential services that enrich life, build community and support a
vibrant economy. Thank you one and all for making this possible.

Respectfully submitted,
Rich Boulet, MLIS
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT TO THE TOWN OF SEDGWICK
January 2016

For twenty six years, it has been my great privilege to work at
Sedgwick Elementary School as your teaching principal. While we certainly
have our challenges, our school is a vibrant, healthy, and safe place to learn.

I give credit to your school’s staff members who give unstintingly of
their time and money. They are a great group of people who deserve far more
credit than they get for the effort they contribute to the children of Sedgwick.
That many of them are taxpayers in Sedgwick speaks to their devotion.

It’s my pleasure to report to you that the many changes we made over
the course of the summer to improve our program and adjust to a rapidly
changing population have been successful. Grades 6-8 have shifted to a semi-
departmentalized program — a more traditional jr. high setting. We added an
additional special education teacher to meet the rapidly growing needs of
students coming to our school. We shifted personnel to positions where they
were of the greatest service.

This year, the school committee has requested the inclusion of a pre-
kindergarten program for 4 year olds. This program will replace the one
administered by Child and Family Opportunities that closed at the end of the
last school year, leaving us as the only school in the area without a pre-
kindergarten program. Given our large population of special needs students, it
is important to address the needs of all children at an age when they can best be
remediated. High quality early childhood education builds capacity in children,
their families, and our community.

I want to thank the many individuals and organizations that have
contributed to the education of the children of the town. There are a large
number of groups and individuals closely associated with the school who have
been extremely supportive and for whom we are deeply appreciative.
Community groups have also increased their efforts to help children and
families. The Thursday Club has been foremost among these groups for many
years and their work for our children has been truly outstanding. The Coastal
Christmas for Kids campaign again provided much needed winter warmth for
families. The North Sedgwick Baptist Church has contributed to the families of
students as well as the general community. Sedgwick businesses like
Eggemoggin Country Store, El El Frijoles, Global Education Systems, The
Millbrook Company and others have contributed mightily to the school
program this year. It is a gift to live in such a caring company.

Your school is in constant use by the community. We host many
dinners and events over the course of the school year. All of these benefit
citizens of our town in many ways. In addition to benefit suppers for families,
we host several Family FEED Nights with a free dinner sponsored by the
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Parents, Teachers and Friends group, entertainment from the music program,
and contributions from local businesses, farmers, and others. These events
serve the effort to build a sense of community in healthy ways and offset
financial problems families face.

While it is clear we have more work ahead of us, the state of your
school is steadily improving thanks to the efforts of our community, our staff,
and the students in the school.

I encourage community members who would like an e-mail version of
the bi-weekly school newsletter to e-mail me at dbuckingham@msln.net with a
request. You can also access the school’s website at sedgwickschool.net and
follow us on Facebook. As citizens, your questions, comments, and advice are
welcome in my office at any time. Feel free to ‘rattle my cage’ at 359-5002.

Respectfully submitted,
Donald A. Buckingham, Ed.D.

INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT
January 20, 2016

When I got the call in November asking if I would consider returning to
School Union 76 as interim superintendent, I was walking around an old farm
in Sumner, ME where | was born. My wife Faith, six of my seven brothers and
sisters and I were visiting places we used to haunt in bygone days. We were
spending a lovely day together, when out of the blue came this call luring me
back to the rough and tumble world of school administration. I agreed to help
out knowing full well that I’d have to pick up quite a number of dropped balls
and spend a lonely six months of weekdays away from my new home in
western Maine. [ was surprised that the call for help was hard to resist. So here
I am once again at your service.

This budget includes a substantial increase to the taxpayers of
Sedgwick. Although the school committee has not yet completed its budget
work, it appears the proposed budget for 2016-17 will come in somewhere near
11% more than this year. Two thirds of this increase in driven by expenses the
school committee cannot control: higher numbers of high school tuition
students and rising special education costs. Much of the remaining third of the
increase will pay for contracted salaries, health insurance and a new preschool
education program. The increased cost for K-8 education is 3.6%.

The debate on maintaining a preschool has been on-going for at least
seven years. With the demise of the Head Start preschool program last spring,
a dedicated group of parents has diligently organized, networked, planned and
advocated for a pre-school program at the school. Sedgwick is fortunate to
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have young families moving into town. A quality preschool program is
important to this in-migration. Sedgwick has a thriving future. Unlike some
peninsula towns that are slowly shrinking into retirement and summer
communities with fewer and fewer children and young families, Sedgwick has
the largest K-8 enrollment of any of the comparable neighboring towns.
Sedgwick has a good mix of retired folks, summer residents, empty nesters and
families with children. A pre-school program can help continue this healthy
demographic development.

The difficulties with central office administrative services in the past
few years have put Sedgwick School in a deeply unsatisfactory situation.
School committee members are studying central office administrative options
for the future. Many people in the school and in town are looking toward
School Union 93 as a possible better fit than the current arrangement within
School Union 76. In addition to restoring an acceptable level of central office
support for your school’s operation, I will assist the school committee in its
effort to explore other options for employing a superintendent. If one of the
alternatives looks attractive, it will probably be a two-year process for
disengagement with School Union 76. Meanwhile the search is underway for a
new superintendent — a process that will not involve me.

As has been my custom in my previous nineteen reports, I close with
thanks to parents, school staff, community organizations, volunteers, members
of the school committee and the community at large for the support that has
made quality education in Sedgwick possible. Great things happen in your
school every day!

Respectfully,
Robert Webster

SEDGWICK SCHOOL 2015-2016

School Committee Term Expires

Clare Grindal, Chair 2016

Susan Ford 2018

Michele Levesque 2017

Elizabeth True 2018

Martha Brill 2016

Administrative Staff
Owen “0J” Logue Special Services Director $17,288
Donald Buckingham Teaching Principal $86,168
JoAnna Haskell Executive Secretary $19.80/hr
Rhonda Eaton Payroll Bookkeeper $18.57/hr
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Amanda Gray-Fill Special Services Secretary
Michelle Beckwith Accts Payable Bookkeeper
Robert Webster Interim Superintendent of Schools
Teaching Staff
Vanessa Grindal Kindergarten
Kristy6 Astbury Grade 1
Brenda Monteith Grade 2/3
Sharon Longley Grade 4/5
Beverly Hawkins Grade 6
Jennifer Lord Grade 8
Jessica Valdez Grade 7
Wendy Leach Special Education
Brian Adams Special Education
Dwayne Carter Physical Education (.4)
Michael Schrader Music (.4)
Jenna Billings School Nurse (.2)
Sarah Doremus Art (.3)
Beverly Smith Title 1 Remedial Reading
Benjamin Thelwell Guidance Counselor (.4)
Larry Cassis Technology (.4)
Donna Foster Occupational Therapy (.2)
Rhonda Haskell Speech Therapy (.5)
Educational Support Personnel
Barbara Allen Special Ed. Tech. 7.5 hr/day
Margaret Bixby Library Coordinator 7 hr/4 day
Margaret Bixby Volunteer Voordinator 7 hr/1 day
Aaron Grindal Custodian 8 hr/day
Lorraine Brown Special Ed. Tech. 7.5 hr/day
Sarah Dufty Asst. Cook 4.5 hr/day
Alisa Dodge Reg. Ed. Tech. 7.5 hr/day
Lynnette Grindle Secretary 8 hr/day
Rosemarie Kane Head Cook 7.5 hr/day
Lacey Eaton Special Ed. Tech 7.5 hr/day
Michael Klemenz Asst. Custodian 3.5 hr/day
Sedgwick Pupil Enrollment

Kindergarten 11

Grade 1 11

Grade 2/3 18

Grade 4/5 15
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$14.43/hr
$18.03/hr
$13,436

$33,064
$31,616
$60,543
$33,064
$33,883
$33,474
$32,575
$38,131
$35,889
$20,504
$15,313
$ 6,613
$13,112
$38,435
$13,112
$22,894
$11,181
$39,907

$16.59/hr
$18.16/hr
$18.16/hr
$14.13/hr
$16.70/hr
$11.24/hr
$11.83/hr
$16.97/hr
$21.04/hr
$11.74/hr
$13.03/hr



Grade 6 15
Grade 7/8 1o
K-8 Subtotal 88
Deer Isle-Stonington High School 11
George Stevens Academy 35
Ellsworth High School 8
Blue Hill Harbor School 6
Secondary school Subtotal 64
Total School K-12 152

2016-2017 SEDGWICK SCHOOL BUDGET REVENUE

Current Budget Proposed Budget

Budget 2015-16 2016-2017 Inc./Dec.
Total State Share $ 161,462 $ 172,000 $ 10,538
Total Local Share $1,812,395 $2,118,309 $305,914
Total State Other Revenues $ 1,400 $ 1,400 $ 0
Total Balance Forward $ 105.000 $ 0 ($105.,000)
TOTAL EPS REVENUE $2,080,257 $2,291,709 $211,452
Total Nutrition Allocation $ 26,679 $ 26,679 § 0
TOTAL REVENUE $2,106,936 $2,318,388 $211,452
Total to be raised from Taxes $1,812,395 $2,118,309 $305,914

2016-2017 SEDGWICK SCHOOL BUDGET SUMMARY

Total Reg. Programs-Elem $572,047 $624,516 $ 52,469
Total Gifted/Talented $ 2,500 $ 10,297 $ 7,797
Total Reg. Programs - Second. $534,046 $581,085 $ 47,039
Total Spec. Ed. Instr. $266,271 $372,893 $106,622
Total Spec. Ed. Office $ 35,421 $ 36,238 $ 817
Total Career & Technical Ed. $ 10,046 § 0 ($10,046)
Total Co/Extra Curricular $ 17,878 $ 18,148 $ 270
Total Guidance $ 16,906 $ 26,003 $ 9,098
Total Health Services $ 12,459 $ 15923 $ 3,464
Total Instr-Related Technol. $ 27,961 $ 28,568 $ 607
Total Curric. Coord. & Dev. $ 1,540 $ 1,540 $ 0

Total Instr. Staff Training $ 9,888 $ 9,119 ($ 770)
Total School Library $ 34,425 $ 37,352 $ 2,927
Total Student Assessment $ 70 $ 70 $ 0

Total School Committee Srves $ 11,900 $ 12,137 $ 237
Total Superintendent Office $ 42,925 $ 42,957 $ 32

58



®

Total Central Services $ 27,342 $ 29,105 $ 1,763
Total Principal Office $126,989 $130,854 $§ 3,865
Total Student Transportation $139,875 $124,575 ($15,300)
Total Operations/Maintenance $189.768 $190.,328 § 561
TOTAL EPS EXPENSE $2,080,257 $2,291,709 $211,452
Total Food Service Program $ 26,679 $ 26,679 $ 0
TOTAL EXPENSE $2,106,936 $2,318,388 $211,452
10.04%

GEORGE STEVENS ACADEMY
ANNUAL REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY

Since 1803, when known as the Blue Hill Academy, George Stevens
Academy has served the citizens of the Blue Hill peninsula. As a town
academy open to all residents of our sending towns, we take what is best and
lasting from that proud tradition, and meld it with the best of what is new and
innovative, in order to provide our students with an exceptional education.

Our curriculum is broad and deep, and we offer courses for all abilities
and goals, whether students wish to enter the work force directly after high
school, or continue on to a college or university. We have recently increased
staffing in our Special Education Department, and next year will be offering
more Advanced Placement and computer science courses, as well as several

Blue Hill 106, Brooklin 24, Brooks-
ville 19, Castine 12, Hancock 1,Maria-
ville 1, Orland 15, Otis 1, Penobscot
31, Sedgwick 35, Surry 29, Residential

more sports.
GSA Enrollment Boys Girls Enrollment by Town:
Grade 9 32 41
Grade 10 40 42
Grade 11 46 44
Grade 12 37 41
152 168

Governance — Board of Trustees
Marion Morris, President, Brooklin

Samantha Politte, Vice President, Blue Hill
Brian vanEmmerik, Treasurer, Sedgwick

James Henry, Clerk, Penobscot
Mary Tyler Knowles, Blue Hill
Phyllis Taylor, Blue Hill
Deborah Ludlow ’79, Brooksville
Michael McMillen, Harborside

43, Private 5, Twp. Unorganized 1

Margaret Hannah, Blue Hill
Jeffrey Allen °79, Blue Hill
James Marcos, Blue Hill
Marjorie Olivari, Castine
Melissa Mattes, Sedgwick
Jon Woodward, Sedgwick
Lin Parker, Penobscot
Katrina Parson, Blue Hill
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Administration

Timothy J. Seeley, Head of School Larry Gray, Athletic Director
Gail Strehan, Asst. to Head of School Rada Starkey, Development
Frederick Heilner, Business Manager Liffy Thorpe, Communications
Libby Rosemeier, Dean of Students Kathy Pelletier, Residental Life
Martha Garfield, College & Voc. Counsel ~ Joanna Evans, Admissions

David Stearns, Dean of Curriculum Jennifer Jackson, Student Conduct

We continue to implement our strategic plan, “Renewing the
Commitment to Student Success.” (available on the GSA website), while also
exploring other ways to improve our program and facilities. We welcome
support from community members. If interested in getting involved with our
school, please contact us at 374-2808.

Finances

The State has set the maximum tuition rate for FY 2016 at $10,738.
Our annual operating budget is $5,520,000. We depend on a strong fund-
raising effort to meet our expenses. In FY 2015 the Annual Fund raised
$150,000 in unrestricted gifts and $77,000 in restricted funds. The FY 2016
goal is $180,000 in unrestricted donations. Our ability to offer programs and
services not funded by state tuition is a distinct advantage of an independent
school.

The Annual Fund is successful thanks to the many, generous
contributions of GSA’s alumni, parents and friends. In FY 15, more than 650
donors contributed to this community school.

For up-to-date information about GSA, our programs, and what’s
happening on campus, visit our Web site at www.georgestevensacademy.org.
Thank you!

Timothy J. Seeley
Head of School
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Fiscal Year 2015 Appropriations

Articles Raise
3 Public Access 200.00
4 Town Records
7 County Tax 87,524.14
10 Town Office Repair 1,000.00
11 Town Office 5,000.00
12/13 Town Office Equipment
14 Town House Improvement
15 Town House 750.00
16 Town Dock 1,000.00
17 Town Roads & Bridges 40,000.00
18 Snow Removal 185,220.00
19 Salt/Sand Shed Reserve 100.00
20 Winter Road Expenses 30,000.00
21 Tarring 50,000.00
22 Streetlights 2,200.00
23 Sludge Disposal 9,500.00
24 Animal Control 3,500.00
25 Transfer Station 99,629.00
26 Administration 167,000.00
27 General Assistance 4,000.00
32 Legal Fees 2,000.00
33 Emergency Management 75.00
34 HCRCC 2,291.30
35 Road Signs 650.00
36 Fire Protection 45,000.00
37 Fire Equipment Reserve 10,000.00
38 Forest Fire Fighting
39 Veterans Graves
40 Walker Pond
62 WHCA 2,421.00
63 WIC/Downeast Health 805.00
64 Peninsula Ambulance 14,866.00
65 Hancock Co, Homecare & Hospice 2,000.00
66 Hospice Volunteers of Hancock Co. 600.00
67 American Red Cross 1,500.00
68 Eastern Area on Aging 1,300.00
69 YMCA 1,750.00
70 Nichols Day Camp 2,500.00
71 Sargentville Library 500.00
72 Sedgwick Library 500.00
73 Downeast Transportation 350.00
74 MCMH 1,100.00
75 Community Health & Counseling 790.00
76 Blue Hill Library 3,600.00
77 LifeFlight 500.00
78 MPBN 100.00
79 Tree of Life 2,900.00
Total municipal, raise $782,271.44
80 EPS 1,250,000.00
81 In excess of EPS 517,595.00
83 Food Service 26,679.00
84 Building Maintenance Res. 15,000.00
Total school, raise 1,809,274.00
Total municipal $829,221.44
Total school 1,987,674.00
Total $2,816,895.44
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surplus

Surplus TO Equip.
500.00
1,000.00

1,500.00 7,000.00
500.00

4,000.00

10,000.00
1,000.00
4,000.00

15,000.00

$39,950.00 TO Equip. $7,000.

plus $178,400.00 grants, subsidies, etc.

(Total to raise: $2,591,545.44)
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Town of Sedgwick
The Warrant for 2016 — 2017
(Fiscal Year July 1 — June 30)

Hancock, ss State of Maine
To Rachel McFarland, a resident of the Town of Sedgwick, in said County:

GREETINGS:

In the name of the State of Maine, you are hereby required to notify and warn
the voters of the Town of Sedgwick, in said County, qualified by law to vote in
town affairs, to meet at the Sedgwick Town House, in said Town on Friday, the
4t day of March, 2016, A.D. at 12:45 p.m., then and there to act on the
following articles:

ARTICLES:
1. To choose a Moderator to preside over said meeting.
2. Election by secret ballot of the following officials: 2nd Selectman,

Assessor and Overseer of the Poor for three years, Tax Collector for
two years, Clerk for three years, Road Commissioner for three years,
School Committee, two members for three year terms.

Polls will open at 1 p.m. and close at 6 p.m. on March 4, 2016. The Town
Meeting will reconvene at the Sedgwick Town House on Saturday, March 5,
2016, at 12 p.m. to act on the remaining articles.

SECOND SESSION:

3. To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $200 for the
research, development and maintenance of the town’s Public Access
account
The budget committee recommends raising $200.

4. To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $500 for the

cleaning, sorting and stabilizing of old Town Records.
The budget committee recommends raising $500.
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10.

11.

12.

To see if the Town will vote to continue to set October 31 as the date
after which a rate of 7 percent per annum interest on unpaid taxes will
be charged.

To see if the Town will vote to set the interest rate paid for abated taxes
at 3 percent.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $88,175.75 to
pay the County Tax.
The budget committee recommends raising $88,175.75.

To see if the Town will vote to appropriate the funds from the LRAP
for Roads and Tarring and the fees collected for planning board permits
and building notices for Administration.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the compensation and/or rate
of pay for Town Officials as follows:

1* Selectman $8,000

2" Selectman 8,000

3" Selectman 8,000
Chairman of Board 1,000

Tax Collector 20,000, plus fees
Treasurer 13,300

Clerk 12,500, plus fees
Registrar 1,200

Code Enforcement Officer 8,000
Selectmen’s Assistant 14,000

Road Commissioner State Rate + $2.00/hr
Animal Control Officer 2,800

Planning Board stipends 1,200

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate the sum of
$200 for the Town Office Repair account.
The budget committee recommends raising $200.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $5,000 for
Town Office expenses and routine maintenance.
The budget committee recommends raising $5,000.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $9,500 for the

Town Office Equipment account.
The budget committee recommends appropriating $9,500 from surplus.
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13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $500 for the
Town House Improvement account.
The budget committee recommends raising $500.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $500 for Town
House expenses and routine maintenance.
The budget committee recommends raising $500.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $5,000 for the
upkeep and operation of the Town Dock.
The budget committee recommends appropriating $5,000 from surplus.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $40,000 for the
repair and upkeep of Town Roads and Bridges.
The budget committee recommends raising $40,000.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the selectmen to enter into a
two year 50/50 agreement with the State of Maine Department of
Transportation to share the Route 15 salt/sand facility. This agreement
would be renewable in April of 2018.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $200 for the
Salt/Sand Reserve account.
The budget committee recommends raising $200.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the selectmen to enter into a
multiyear contract for the plowing, sanding, and salting town roads
with a yearly raise of 2 percent.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $200,000 for
Snow Removal.
The budget Committee recommends raising $200,000.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $50,000 for
Tarring town roads.
The budget committee recommends raising $50,000.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $2,200 for

operating Streetlights.
The budget committee recommends raising $2,200
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23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $10,000 for
Septic Tank and Cesspool Sludge Disposal.

The budget committee recommends raising $5,000 and appropriating
$5,000 from surplus.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $3,500 for the
Animal Control account.
The budget committee recommends raising $3,500.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate up to $105,470
to compensate the Blue Hill/Surry Transfer Station.

The budget committee recommends raising $30,000 and appropriating
$75,000 from surplus.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $170,000 for
Administration.
The budget committee recommends raising $170,000.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $14,000 for
General Assistance.

The budget committee recommends raising $6,000 and appropriating
$6,000 from surplus.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Selectmen, on behalf of
the Town, to sell and dispose of property acquired by the tax lien
process at public sale, except where it is being sold back to the former
owner on such terms as the selectmen deem appropriate, or to a party
who has succeeded to the title of the former owner, in which case a
private sale may be utilized. “Public Auction” shall mean a sale
pursuant to published notice in the newspaper of general circulation
within the town as the Selectmen deem appropriate with notification of
30 days prior to the sale. The Selectmen retain the right to refuse any
or all offers.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Selectmen, on behalf of
the Town, to sell and dispose of town equipment when it is deemed no

longer needed or useful.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Selectmen to use money
set aside in the Overlay account to pay tax abatements.
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31.

32.

33.

34.

35.

36.

37.

38.

39.

40.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Selectmen to apply Excise
Tax, Homestead Exemptions, Tree Growth and Revenue Sharing funds
for the purpose of reducing the tax commitment for the fiscal year.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate the sum of
$200 for the Legal Reserve account.
The budget committee recommends raising $200.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $75 for Civil
Emergency Management expenses.
The budget committee recommends raising $75.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate up to $2,427.88
for Sedgwick’s share of the Hancock County Regional
Communications Center (HCRCC) for dispatch services.

The budget committee recommends raising $2,427.88.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $1,000 for
replacement of Road Signs.

The budget committee recommends raising $700.and appropriating
$300 from surplus.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $47,600 for
Fire Protection.
The budget committee recommends raising $47,600.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $30,000 for the
Fire Equipment Reserve account.

The budget committee recommends raising $10,000 and appropriating
$20,000 from surplus.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $1,000 for
Forest Fire Fighting expenses.
The budget committee recommends appropriating $1,000 from surplus.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $14,866 for the
Peninsula Ambulance Corps.
The budget committee recommends raising $14,866.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $3,000 for the

Veteran’s Graves account.
The budget committee recommends appropriating $3,000 from surplus.
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41.

42.

43.

44,

45.

46.

47.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $15,000 for the
Sedgwick-Brooksville Town Landing at Walker Pond Reserve account.
The budget committee recommends appropriating $15,000 from
surplus.

Shall an ordinance entitled “Town of Sedgwick Special Amusement
Permit Ordinance” be enacted?

Shall an ordinance entitled “Floodplain Management Ordinance” be
enacted? (Ordinance is available at the town office.)

2016-2017 Sedgwick School Budget

To see if the town will authorize the school committee to expend
$109,211 from the school department’s undesignated fund balances
from fiscal years 2014-2015 and 2015-2016 to pay for over-expended
school accounts in the 2014-2015 fiscal year.

School Committee Recommends $109,211.

Approval of this article will give the school department voter approval
(after the fact) for the payment of expenditures above the total
authorized at the 2014 town meeting. The deficits were in the regular
instruction (high school tuition), special education, system
administration (legal costs) and student transportation (busing for
special education).

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to enter
into agreements with other Towns or Schools for the 2016-2017 school
year for the tuition of secondary students up to the legal limit
established by the Maine Revised Statutes for the education of its
secondary students.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to enter
into agreements, to the best advantage of the Town, with other towns,
companies and /or individuals for the 2016-2017 school year for
transporting elementary and secondary students.

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $1,215,898 for Pre-K-12 Regular Instruction.
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48.

49.

50.

51.

52.

53.

School Committee Recommends: $1,215,898.
This article includes elementary education, secondary education and
gifted/talented accounts. Prior year $1,088,593

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $409,131 for Special Education.

School Committee Recommends: $409,131.

This article includes special education instruction and special
education administration accounts. Prior year $301,692

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $18,148 for Other Instruction.

School Committee Recommends: $18,148.

This article includes co-curricular and extra-currvicular accounts.
Prior year 17,878

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $118,575 for Student and Staff Support.

School Committee Recommends: $118,575.

This article includes guidance, health services, instructional

technology, curriculum development, staff training library and student

assessment accounts. Prior year $103,249

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $84,199 for System Administration.

School Committee Recommends: $84,199

This article includes school committee, superintendent’s office, and
central office services accounts. Prior year $82,167

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $130,854 for School Administration.

School Committee Recommends: $130,854.

This article includes the principal office account.  Prior year
83126,989

To see what sum the Town will authorize the School Committee to
expend $124,575 for Transportation and Buses.
School Committee Recommends: $124,575

91



54.

55.

56.

57.

This article includes school bus contract and bus fuel accounts.
Prior year $139,875

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $190,328 for Facilities Maintenance.

School Committee Recommends: $190,328.

This article includes building maintenance and operation accounts.
Prior year $189,768

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the School Committee to
expend $26,679 for All Other Expenditures Including School Lunch.
School Committee Recommends: $26,679

This article includes the school lunch account.  Prior year 326,679

To see if the Town will vote to appropriate $1,483,000 for the total cost
of funding public education from kindergarten to grade 12 as described
in the Essential Programs and Services Funding Act (School
Committee recommends $1,483,000) and to see if the town will vote to
raise $1,311,000 as the town’s contribution to the total cost of funding
public education from pre-kindergarten to grade 12 as described in the
Essential Programs and Services Funding Act in accordance with the
Maine Revised Statutes Title 20-A, § 15688.

School Committee Recommends: $1,311,000. Prior year 31,250,000
Explanation: The Town’s contribution to the total cost of funding
public education from pre-kindergarten to grade 12 as described in the
Essential Programs and Services Funding Act is the amount of money
determined by state law to be the minimum amount ($1,311,000) that
the town must raise in order to receive the estimated amount (3161,46
2) of state dollars.

(Written Ballot Required) To see if the Town will raise and
appropriate $832,214 in additional local funds as required to fund the
budget recommended by the school committee (School Committee
Recommends $832,214) which exceeds the State’s Essential Programs
and Services allocation model by $832,214.

Prior year EPS exceeded by 3547,395)
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S8.

59.

60.

The School Committee gives the following reasons for exceeding the
State’s Essential Programs and Services allocation model.

Reasons: The additional local fund request exceeds the EPS funding
model because the school spends more per pupil on regular education,
special education, transportation, student and staff support,
administration and facilities maintenance than the EPS formula
recognizes.

Explanation: The additional local funds are those locally raised funds
over and above the town’s local contribution to the total cost of funding
public education from pre-kindergarten to grade 12 as described in the
Essential Programs and Services Funding Act that will help achieve the
school’s budget for educational programs.

To see if the Town will authorize the School Committee to expend
$2,318,389 for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2016 and ending June
30, 2017 from the Town’s contribution to the total cost of funding
public education from pre-kindergarten to grade 12 as described in the
Essential Programs and Services Funding Act, additional local funds
for school purposes under the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 20
A,§15690, unexpended balances, tuition receipts, local appropriations,
state subsidy, school lunch revenues and other receipts for the support
of schools.

School Committee Recommends: $2,318,389.  Prior year $2,086,936

To see what sum the Town will raise and appropriate for food service.
School Committee Recommends: $26,679. Prior year $26,679

Shall the Town vote to accept the categories of funds estimated below
as provided by the Maine State Legislature?

Category Anticipated Amount
N.C.L.B. Funds $58,068
State Minimum Subsidy $171,869
School Lunch Reimbursement $49,701
Special Educ. Local Entitlement $42,939
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61.

To see if the Town will authorize the School Committee to expend
grant moneys in addition to expenditures approved in the regular school
budget.

The budget committee has no recommendations for these items:

62.

63.

64.

65.

66.

67.

68.

69.

70.

71.

72.

73.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $4,342 for
Washington Hancock Community Agency.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $680 for WIC
(Nutrition for Women, Infants, and Children) Services.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $2,000 for
Hancock County Homecare & Hospice.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $800 for
Hospice Volunteers of Hancock County.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $1,500 for the
American Red Cross.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $1,300 for
Eastern Area Agency on Aging.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $1,750 for the
YMCA.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $2,500 for
Nichols Day Camp.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $600 for the
Sargentville Library.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $500 for the
Sedgwick Library.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and /or appropriate $350 for
Downeast Transportation.

To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $375 for
Community Health and Counseling.
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74. To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $3,875 for the

Blue Hill Library.

75. To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $598 for
Lifeflight.

76. To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $500 for Child
& Family Opportunities.

77. To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $300 for

Yesterday’s Children.

78. To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $1,196 for The
Emmaus Homeless Shelter.

79. To see if the Town will vote to increase the property tax levy limit of
$448,662.82, established for Sedgwick by State law in the event that
the municipal budget approved under the preceding articles will result
in a tax commitment that is greater than that property tax levy limit.

Given under our hands at Sedgwick, Maine, this 18" day of February, 2016.

/s/
Neil Davis
/s/
Nelson Grindal
/s/
Benjamin Astbury
Selectmen of Sedgwick
A true copy
Attest:
Cynthia Reilly

Resident of Sedgwick, Maine
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MUNICIPALITY OF SEDGWICK
2016
ASSESSOR’S NOTICE

In accordance with Title 26, M.R.S.A., Section 601 and 706, as amended,
the Assessors of the Municipality of Sedgwick hereby give notice to all
persons liable to taxation in said municipality, that they will be in session
at the Sedgwick Town Office in said municipality on Friday, the 1* of April
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. for the purpose of revising lists of the estates taxable
in the said municipality.

Owners

All persons liable to taxation in the Municipality of Sedgwick, Maine
and all Personal Representatives, Trustees, etc. of all estates taxable in said
municipality of such persons are hereby notified to furnish to THE
ASSESSORS TRUE AND PERFECT LISTS OF ALL THEIR ESTATES,
REAL AND PERSONAL, not by law exempt from taxation, of which they
were possessed on the first day of April 2016, and be prepared to make oath to
the truth of the same and to answer all proper inquiries in writing as to the
nature, situation and value of their property liable to be taxed.

Estates Distributed

And when estates of persons deceased have been distributed during the
past year, or have changed hands from any cause, the Personal Representative,
or other persons interested, are hereby warned to give notice of such change,
and in default of such notice will be held under the law to pay the tax assessed
although such estate has been wholly distributed and paid over.

Persons Doomed

And any person who neglects to comply with this notice is hereby
barred to his right to make application to the ASSESSORS for any appeal
therefrom. For any abatement of his taxes, unless he furnishes such list with his
application and satisfied them that he was unable to furnish it at the time
appointed.

February 4, 2016 /s/
Neil Davis
/s/
Nelson Grindal

/s/ Benjamin Astbury
Assessors
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SEDGWICK MAINE’S
EMERGENCY CONTACT LIST

1) Life Threatening: Call 911
Fire: Call 911

2) Non-Life Threatening Emergency Assistance:

o Call town office (359-2275) during business hours
o Call 211 during non-business hours
o Notify power company of outage:
Emera 1-855-363-7211 or 973-2020
Central Maine Power 1-800-696-1000

3) Blue Hill Memorial Hospital: 374-3400
4) Poison Control: 1-800-222-1212
5) Next Step Domestic Violence: 1-800-315-5579
6) Crisis Help Line: 1-888-569-1112
AMHC Children’s Crisis: 1-800-432-7805
7) Animal Emergency: SPCA 667-8088
Sedgwick’s Animal Control: 359-5556

8) Personal Health Care Provider:

9) Other Personal Service Providers:




TOWN OF SEDGWICK

Selectmen: Thursday 6 pm Town Office 359-2275; 359-2342 Fax
Neil Davis 359-2750/2144
Nelson Grindal 359-8304
Benjamin Astbury 359-2001/479-4221
Tax Collector: Belinda Rooney Office 359-2275

Town Clerk/Registrar of Voters

Treasurer:

Assistant to the Selectmen

Animal Control Officer:

Board of Appeals

Code Enforcement Officer:

E-911 Officer:

Fire Department:

Burn Permits: Dennis Robertson, Eggemoggin Country Store

Game Warden:
Marine Patrol:

Cindy Reilly

Tues. and Wed, 8:30 am-3 pm, Thurs. 12-6 pm

Cindy Reilly ~ 359-2275, Home 326-9012, or 610-0138
Town Office: Wed. 1-6 pm, Thurs. 1-7 pm,
Office 359-2275,  Home 326-9012, or 610-0138

Barbara Grindle
Mon., Tues., Fri. 1-5 pm,; Thurs., 1-8 pm

359-2275

Debbie Ciomei Home 359-5556

Fred Marston, Chairman 359-8958
Meets when required.

Duane Ford 699-6844

David Carter 359-8997

David Carter, Chief (In case of FIRE, call 911)
1% Mon. of each month 7:30 pm  Ridge Rd Fire House
359-2125

1-800-432-7381
1-800-432-7381

Dept of Public Safety
Dept of Public Safety

Harbormaster: Bill Grant 359-2232
Deputy Harbormaster: Duane Ford 699-6844
Health Officer: Dr. Dennis DeSilvey 359-8495
Planning Board: Robert Jones, Chairman 359-22426
Meets 2™ Tues. of each month 7 pm Town Office
Plumbing Inspector: Duane Ford 699-6844
Road Commissioner: Paul Carter 359-4493
School Board: Principal’s Office 359-5002 Donald Buckingham
Union 76 Office 348-9100 Robert Webster, Interim
Chairman of the Board ~ 359-8304 Clare Grindal
3 Tues. of each month 6 pm  Elementary School



